

Hon. Merrilee Fullerton, MPP, MD Suite 100 240 Michael Cowpland Dr. Kanata, ON K2M 1P6

Dear Merrilee,

On behalf of my constituents, I am reaching out to you today in regards to the March 22nd Ontario Land Tribunal (OLT) ruling concerning the Kanata Golf and Country Club lands.

It is deeply disappointing that the OLT recognized the theoretical possibility of future development on the golf course. The Kanata Lakes community was built around the Kanata Golf and Country Club, and the vision included preserving 40 percent green space. This was solidified by the signing of the Forty Percent Agreement in 1981, an agreement that has been instrumental in shaping our community.

Today, I would like to echo the asks you received from Kanata North Councillor Curry, for the provincial government to intervene in the protection of our community's greenspace by:

- Requesting and supporting a full third-party environmental assessment of our Kanata North greenspace lands in question here,
- Asking the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing for a similar intervention he led in ClubLink's proposed development of Glen Abbey Golf Course, and
- Assuring the residents and businesses of Kanata that a full, non-partial, community consultation will be held before any decision is taken.

I know how much this greenspace means to our community, and I am proud of the fight we have fought since ClubLink announced their intention to pursue options for the development of the Kanata Golf & Country Club lands on December 14, 2018. I am personally committed to doing anything I can to support our community and ensuring this doesn't move forward.

There are still avenues available that must be explored at the Provincial level in order to stop this. Your support, Merrilee, is greatly appreciated.

Many thanks.

Jenna Sudds

Jenna Sudds

Member of Parliament, Kanata—Carleton

www.jennasuddsmp.ca











